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Workday Implementation Project 
 

The new Workday implementation project logo was introduced in 
the October Workday News.  Watch for posters displayed 
around the sites. 
 

The Workday software implementation will transition all of our 
Human Resources, Payroll and Financial processes into one  

    integrated solution.  This project has seen significant progress  
    this past month with training, discovery and some design  
    sessions.  Please join us at one of the open houses in  
    December to learn more (12/10/Cuyamaca; or 12/11 District   
    Services; or 12/11 Grossmont). 

 
Welcome to District Services 

 
Nicole Conklin is the new Director of Campus and Parking Services 
(CAPS).  She has over 15 years of experience in parking services 
and facilities management, most recently at Binghamton University in 
Binghamton, New York.  Nicole joined the CAPS department on 
November 3.   
 
 
 
 
Randall Clark will serve as the Interim Director-Facilities Planning, 
Development & Maintenance and began his interim position on 
November 10.  He has over 15 years of large-scale project 
management and facilities planning experience, including strategic 
facility planning and day-to-day facility management for Mitsubishi 
Motors North America and EDF Renewable Energy.  Randy also 
served for 20 years in the U.S. Air Force and U.S. Army as a small  
unit commander, a staff officer, and in Research & Development. 

 
 
Laurie Lovell joined District Services at the end of October as the new 
Administrative Secretary, Sr., Advancement & Communications.  She will 
provide administrative support to the Associate Vice Chancellor- 
Advancement & Communications office, as well as the District Auxiliary and 
Foundation for Grossmont and Cuyamaca Colleges.   
 
 
 

Please welcome our newest staff members whenever you have a chance.  



Campus and Parking Services  
 (CAPS)Team 

 
A new look for our CAPS team – 
improved, easy to recognize uniforms. 
 
Watch for more improvements soon as our 
new director, Nicole Conklin, gets to know 
the campuses and our service needs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
District Services Halloween Event 

 

District Services had a ghoulishly good time at their October 31 
Halloween brunch.  District Services staff stirred up cauldrons of 
delicious brunch fare and goodies. 

 

Do you recognize 
anyone?  

 
 
 

 
 

Sue Rearic 
 Vice Chancellor-Business Services  

 


